To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Shore Road Pathway Update 
Date:
August 3, 2011
Since the last Town Council meeting:
· We had our first meeting with MDOT since funding was approved.

· We signed a project agreement with MDOT.

· MDOT has given authorization to begin the final steps leading to construction. 

· We have received in hand the donation of $104,500 from SAFE, the local citizen group who coordinated local fundraising.

· We have received a permanent sidewalk easement and a temporary construction easement from Key Bank.

· We are close to obtaining the final easement desired for the project which is from a private owner near Pond Cove.
· We continued a dialogue with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust on the reduced impact alternative. 
Regarding our discussions with CELT, in our meeting with MDOT,  we were told that we must comply with the Federal Highway Administration Section 4(F) provisions relating to alterations to land held under conservation restraints and that objections from any party could delay the project “for years,” and they also used the term “indefinitely.”   
We subsequently found the 4 (f) provisions online and noted that the provisions apply to publicly owned land but if a governmental body has a permanent  proprietary interest in the land (such as fee ownership or easement,) it is considered “publicly owned”  and thus, Section 4 (f) may be applicable. 
Recommendations:

· The Town Council authorize acceptance of the sidewalk easement and temporary construction easement from Key Bank

· The Town Council authorize the acceptance of an easement adjacent to Pond Cove Brook in an form acceptable to the Town Attorney. 
· The Town Council accept the $104,500 donation from SAFE with appreciation. 

